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President’s Message 

Greetings Friends and Neighbors: 

The County’s budget cycle is an excellent opportunity for the 
Federation to provide critical feedback to the Board of 
Supervisors. As a large stakeholder group, homeowners in 
Fairfax County continue to bear the brunt of funding the 
county’s budget.  Our elected officials need to hear from us. To 
that end, the Federation’s Budget Committee is seeking your 
input via email to Chairs Rob Jackson and Linda Boone 
fedbudgetchr2013@fairfaxfederation.org. Your participation is 
invaluable. 

We are excited about our February membership program 
focused on a ―sampling‖ of Human Services programs. Our 
guest speaker on Thursday, February 21, 2013 is Jesse Ellis, 
Outreach Coordinator of Fairfax County’s Department of Human 
Services.  Mr. Ellis will present a ―sampling‖ of new and ongoing 
human services programs, along with grant opportunities 
available to county residents.  If you have any question or would 
like more information, kindly contact our excellent Human 
Services Chairs – Cherie Lejeune and Morgan Jameson via 
email at fedhumanserviceschr2013@fairfaxfederation.org. 

I am pleased to inform you that we will be joined by Mary 
Lipsey, President of the non-profit Fairfax County Cemetery 
Preservation Association, for a brief presentation during our 
February membershp meeting.  The Association educates and 
encourages community groups to ―adopt‖ cemeteries.  

The Federation thanks Kristen Michael, Director of Budget, 
Fairfax County Public Schools (FCPS), for presenting the FY 
2014 School Budget.  Superintendent Jack Dale released the 
school system’s FY 2014 Proposed Budget of $2.5 billion, a net 
increase of 2.6 percent, or $62.7 million, from the FY 2013 
Approved Budget.  More information about the FCPS Budget is 
available at www.fcps.edu/news/fy2014.shtml. 

The Federation’s Citizen of the Year Nominating Committee has 
been hard at work and has completed its work in selecting the 
2012 Fairfax County Citizen of the Year. (See the 
announcement in left column.) Please join us on Sunday, April 
7, 2013, to honor the 2012 Fairfax County Citizen of the Year at 
the Tysons Crowne Plaza Hotel, 1960 Chain Bridge Road, 
McLean. Event details will be available on our website at 
www.fairfaxfederation.org.  Please join us for our signature 
event honoring exceptional leaders whose volunteer work has 
contributed to the betterment of the quality of life for Fairfax 
County residents.  Thank you for staying connected to the 
Federation and for your support. 

Best Regards, 

Tania 

The Fairfax County 

FEDERATION 
   of Citizens Associations            Established 1940 

Federation Membership Meeting 
 

 

Thursday, February 21, 2013 
 

7:30 p.m. 
Mason Government Center 
6507 Columbia Pike, Annandale, VA 22003  

 

Topic: Human Services Community Partnership 
Programs in Fairfax County, a Sampling  

By: Jesse Ellis, Fairfax County’s Department of 

Human Services Outreach Coordinator  
     

 

Federation Board Meeting 
 

February 28, 2013 at 7:30 p.m. 
Braddock Hall 

9002 Burke Lake Road, Burke, VA 

2012 Fairfax County Citizen of the Year 

 

2012 Fairfax County Citizen of the Year 
Peter Murphy 

 

Citation of Merit Award Recipients 
Rose Chu 

Phyllis Payne 

 
Lifetime Achievement/Special Gratitude Award Recipient 

Katherine Hanley 
 

Special Gratitude Award Recipient 
Kyle Talente 

 

The awardees will be honored at the Citizen of the Year Ban-
quet on Sunday,  April 7, 2013, at the Tysons Crowne Plaza.   
More information is available on the Federation’s website at 
www.fairfaxfederation.org.    

http://www.fairfaxfederation.org
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Directions to Mason District Government Center  

From I-495 (the Beltway), Take the Little River Turnpike East towards Annandale exit. Follow Little River Turnpike into Down-
town Annandale. Turn LEFT at the traffic light at John Marr Drive. At the next traffic light, turn RIGHT onto Columbia Pike. 
Follow Columbia Pike past the Mason District Park (on your right). The Mason Governmental Center is on your right, 0.5 
miles past the park entrance (in the same building as the Police Station). 

Fairfax County Federation of Citizens 
Associations 

P.O. Box 3913 
Merrifield, VA 22116-3913 

www.fairfaxfederation.org 

2012-2013 President: Tania Hossain 

Newsletter Editor: Frederick A. Costello 

The Bulletin is the newsletter of the Federation.  It is usually 
published monthly, except in August.  The purpose is to provide 
information to member communities; federal, state, and local 
officials; and other interested persons.  Articles reflect the view of 
their author and may be reprinted with the use of the following 
citation: ―The Bulletin of the Fairfax County Federation of Citizens 
Associations‖.   

Please contact Fred Costello with newsletter name and email 
address changes, comments, or suggestions at 
FedBulletinEditor2013@fairfaxfederation.org or 703-620-4942. 

Federation Meeting Cancellation Policy 

If either Fairfax County Government or Schools are closed after 
12:00 noon the day of a Federation membership meeting, or if it is 
announced that Fairfax County Government or Schools will be 
closed the day after a scheduled Federation membership meeting 
due to inclement weather or other emergency, the Federation will 
not hold that event.  This does not pertain to regularly scheduled 
closures.  Membership meetings will not be rescheduled, although 
speakers may be asked to attend an upcoming meeting.  We will 
make every attempt to post the cancellation on 
www.fairfaxfederation.org or, for more information, you can call 
703-620-4942. 

mailto:mailto:FedBulletinEditor2012@fairfaxfederation.org
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FCFCA Calendar 2012-2013 

Membership Meeting Board Mtg 

Date Program Location Date Location 

2012 

Jul no meeting — — — 

Aug no meeting — 23-Aug Braddock Hall 

20-Sep Legislation Kings Park Library Mtg Room  27-Sep Braddock Hall 

18-Oct Public Safety Mason Governmental Center 25-Oct Braddock Hall 

15-Nov Transportation Hidden Oaks Nature Center — — 

13-Dec Environment Hidden Oaks Nature Center 6-Dec 
Marco Polo Res-

taurant 

2013 

17-Jan School Budget  (Kristen Michael) FCPS Administrative Center  24-Jan Braddock Hall 

21-Feb Human Services  Mason Governmental Center 28-Feb Braddock Hall 

28-Mar County Budget Braddock Hall 21-Mar Mason  Gov’t Ctr 

7-Apr Citizen of the Year Banquet 
Crowne Plaza Tysons Corner  
Hotel 

25-Apr TBD 

18-Apr Report from Richmond Mason Governmental Center 

16-May 
Land Use including Tysons Corner Update, 
Election of Officers 

Mason Governmental Center 23-May Braddock Hall 

20-Jun 
Picnic, Installation of Officers, State of Fair-
fax 

Annandale Community Park 
(tentative) 

27-Jun Braddock Hall 

 Braddock Hall is at 9002 Burke Lake Road, Burke 
 Mason Governmental Center is at 6507 Columbia Pike, Annandale, VA 22003  
 All meetings start at 7:30 pm, except the picnic, which starts at 6 p.m. 

 Items in red are schedule changes from the previous month. 
The Bulletin (our newsletter) is distributed one week before the Membership Meeting.   

The deadline for submissions to The Bulletin is the first day of the month of the Membership Meeting. 

Do you want to have an impact? 

The Federation is as strong as its voice, and the Federation's many committees make up its collective voice.  If you are interested in 
serving on any of the committees that make up the backbone of the Federation please contact the committee chairs, listed on Page 7, 
using the following email addresses: 

Budget: Linda Boone & Rob Jackson ………………………….... FedBudgetChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 

Citizen Association Services: Don Hinman  ……...……………..... FedAssociationServicesChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 

Education: Leonard Bumbaca, Ed Saperstein & Tim Thompson .. FedEducationChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org  
Environment: Flint Webb ..………………………………….……….. FedEnvironmentChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 
Human Services: Cherie Tripp Lejeune & Morgan Jameson......… FedHumanServicesChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 
Land Use: Fred Costello & Matthew Bell………………………….... FedLandUseChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 
Legislation: Frank Anderson ……………....……………………...…. FedLegislationChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 
Membership: Tania Hossain..………………….……...………….…. FedMembershipChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 
Public Safety: Melissa Smarr ……………………………………..…. FedPublicSafetyChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 
Resolutions: Bill Hanks .……………………………………………... FedResolutionsChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 
Transportation: Joe Gibson & Jeff Parnes ……………………...….. FedTransportationChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org 

The committees conduct the bulk of their business by email and formulate positions and suggest actions for consideration by the 
Board and by the Federation members.  They also provide inputs to the Federation's legislation and budget presentations. Here's a 
chance to make a mark in an area of your interest.  Join us in making our County a better place to live! 

mailto:FedbudgetChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%20queu
mailto:FedAssociationServicesChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20
mailto:FedEducationChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%20q
mailto:FedEnvironmentChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%2
mailto:FedHumanServicesChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before
mailto:FedLandUseChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%20que
mailto:FedLegislationChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%2
mailto:FedLegislationChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%2
mailto:FedPublicSafetyChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%
mailto:FedResolutionsChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20before%2
mailto:FedTransportationChr2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org?cc=FedWebmaster2010%20@%20fairfaxfederation.org&subject=From%20the%20Federation%20website&body=Please%20remove%20all%20spaces%20from%20the%20addresses%20above%20and%20delete%20this%20sentence%20befor
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Membership Meeting Minutes 
Thursday, January 17, 2013 

Draft to be submitted for approval on 2/21/2013 

The January meeting of the Membership of the Fairfax County 
Federation of Citizens Associations was called to order by 1st 
Vice President Rob Jackson at 7:30 p.m. at the Fairfax County 
Public Schools (FCPS) Administration Center in Falls Church. 

Program 

FCPS Proposed Budget for FY 2014—Kristen Michael, Direc-
tor of Budget, FCPS—On January 10 the superintendent re-
leased the proposed budget for next year.  Ms. Michael’s de-
scribed the ―budget drivers‖ and proposed budget, using the 
official FCPS set of slides and she answered questions.  The 
slides of this presentation and other relevant FCPS budget 
documents are available at http://www.fcps.edu/fs/budget/
budgetdocuments.shtml.  1st Vice President Rob Jackson 
thanked Ms. Michael for her informative presentation. 

Administrative and Organizational Topics 

The Bulletin (newsletter): Fred Costello, Editor—The deadline 
for articles for the February newsletter is January 27. 

Approval of Board Meeting Minutes: Ed Wyse, Recording 
Secretary: The membership approved the minutes of the De-
cember 2012 membership meeting.  

Treasurer's Report: Scott Schlegel, Treasurer—Scott was not 
present but provided a written report.  This report lists four 
fewer members than the membership chair’s listing; the officers 
will reconcile the lists.  The board voted to receive and file the 
report.  

Webmaster Report: Jeff Parnes, Webmaster—no report. 

Citizen of the Year: Jeff Parnes, COY Chair—The nomination 
period will close January 31.   

Old Business 

None. 

New and Miscellaneous Business 

None. 

Board & Committee Reports 

Budget Committee: Linda reported that Susan Datta, Director, 
Department of Management and Budget will meet with the Fed-
eration’s Budget Committee co-chairs on February 27 and the 
County Executive Ed Long will speak at the March 21 meeting.  
A volunteer has agreed to lead the Federation’s review of the 
budget for the Community Services Board. (Note: Several days 
after this committee report was made, the date of the March 
membership meeting with Mr. Long was changed to March 28.)  

Citizens Association Services: Don Hinman— no report 

Education: Leonard Bumbaca, Ed Saperstein, & Tim Thomp-
son—Tim reported the committee is preparing its budget input 
and will present its proposed position to the Federation board 
on January 24. 

Environment: Flint Webb—Flint submitted this report via e-mail 
for inclusion in the minutes. 

Sierra Club/Great Falls Group – January 15 

The Great Falls Group held a meeting to discuss hydro-
fracturing (fracking).  Jeff Brown from Pangea-Global, a fracking 
advocacy group, presented a good summary of how fracking is 
done and some of the environmental concerns.  Jeff made a 
point that the industry recognizes the need for regulation but 
feels that when done responsibly it does not need to be an envi-
ronmental concern.  I made the point that regulations are only 
good if there are regulators to ensure that they get followed and 
that the recent crop of Republican nominees were all for abol-
ishing the EPA.  Jeff said that mostly States are in charge of 
overseeing the industry.  I pointed out that States are cutting 
back on their environmental budgets as well.  A member in the 
audience who does superfund remediation stated that PA regu-
lators are discouraged from regulating the oil and gas industry 
because the Governor says that they need the jobs that fracking 
brings to the State.  Jeff was courageous to make a presenta-
tion to the Sierra Club and the discussion was frank and polite 
and could form the foundation of a fruitful exchange between 
the industry and environmental groups. 

Green Breakfast and Visit to Huntley Meadows Park – Janu-
ary 12 

Kevin Munroe, the Manager of Huntley Meadows Park, spoke 
about their wetlands restoration project.  The project will begin 
this spring with staging of equipment but will not start in earnest 
until after the spring nesting season.  The plan is to put in a flow 
management device that will allow the Park to actively manage 
the water level so there will be roughly an even split between 
open water and marsh area.  That will provide the maximum 
biodiversity of the park.   

The discussion prompted me to go visit Huntley Meadows Park 
the next day and I saw a muskrat, a beaver, and many varieties 
of ducks and birds.  I was amazed that there was an active bea-
ver lodge right under the boardwalk even encompassing the 
bench on the boardwalk.  I very much recommend a visit! 

Metropolitan Washington Air Quality Committee, Technical Ad-
visory Committee – January 15 

Ana was out of town so I filled in by attending the January 
MWAQC TAC conference call.   

The Washington Metropolitan Area is seeking re-designation 
attainment of the 1997 fine particulate matter National Ambient 
Air Quality Standard (PM2.5 NAAQS).  There will be a public 
hearing on February 25th.  For more information about the re-
designation request see http://www.mwcog.org/environment/air/
sip/default.asp.   

There was also a discussion about a recent ruling by the DC 
Circuit Court Remanding the PM2.5 NAAQS Implementation 
rule which will mean that EPA will not be able to act on approv-
ing the re-designation request until the legal issues are re-
solved, but they will probably have to be resolved before the 
Washington Metro Area will submit the re-designation request in 
March. 

The other significant news is that the Potomac River power 
plant emissions permits have been revoked.  The plant is now 
permanently closed with no prospects of re-opening! 

 

(Continued on page 5) 
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Upcoming Meetings: 

 January 17 – Annual Meeting of Friends of Lake Accotink.  
7 pm, Room 1-2, Richard Byrd Library, 7520 Commerce 
Street, Springfield, VA 22150.  See http://www.accotink.org/.  

 January 22 – Monthly Meeting of Friends of Accotink Creek.  
7 pm Audrey Moore Rec Center, 8100 Braddock Road, An-
nandale, VA 22003.  See http://www.accotink.org/.  

 January 28 – Fairfax County Stormwater Ordinance Stake-
holder Meeting.  7 pm, Fairfax County Government Center, 
Board Auditorium (Snow date is Monday, February 4, 2013).  
For further information see http://www.fairfaxcounty.gov/
dpwes/stormwaterordinance.htm. 

 February 2 – Volunteer Management Bootcamp.  Come learn 
the secrets of the volunteer cycle including program planning, 
targeted recruitment and volunteer supervision. This training 
session is specifically geared toward those new to volunteer 
management, and is a great course for those who manage 
volunteers on a regular basis, as well as those who want to 
know more about working with volunteers.  There is a fee for 
this event if you are interested contact Pheobe Bicknell (e-
mail: pbicknell@volunteerfairfax.org or call: 703-246-3809) 

 February 7 – Planning Commission Environmental Commit-
tee.   

 February 13 – Tree Stewards training starts.  See http://
treestewards.org/.  

 February 25 – Monthly Meeting of Friends of Accotink Creek.  
7 pm Audrey Moore Rec Center, 8100 Braddock Road, An-
nandale, VA 22003.  See http://www.accotink.org/. 

 February 25 - State Implementation Plan Revision - 1997 
Fine Particulate Matter National Ambient Air Quality Stan-
dards.  7 pm, Fairfax County Government Center, in confer-
ence room 2/3.  For further information see http://
townhall.virginia.gov/l/ViewNotice.cfm?GNID=438.   

 February 26 – Master Naturalist training program starts.  The 
training includes 40 hours of training meeting on Mondays.  
For more information see http://
www.virginiamasternaturalist.org/fairfax.html#training.   

 February 28 – Air & Waste Management Association, Balti-
more-Washington Chapter meeting.  Dr. Ana Prados 
(Federation MWAQC TAC representative) will be speaking on 
using satellite data to monitor air quality.  6:30 – 9:30 pm, 
National Association of Clean Air Agencies (NACAA) offices 
located at 444 North Capitol Street, NW - Suite 307- Wash-
ington, DC 20001.  Conflicts with the Federation Board meet-
ing so I will be missing the February Board meeting. 

Human Services: Cherie Tripp Lejeune and Morgan 
Jameson—no report. 

Land Use: Fred Costello—no report. 

Legislation: Frank Anderson—no report. 

Public Safety: Melissa Smarr—no report. 

Resolutions: Bill Hanks—Bill reported that he and Ed Wyse are 
finalizing the Federation’s Policies and Procedures, as 
amended by the board on December 6.  They will be delivered 
to the board on January 24 and posted on the Federation’s 
website.  

(Continued from page 4) Transportation: Joe Gibson and Jeff Parnes—no report.   

District Council Reports   

Seven supervisor districts have councils of citizens associa-
tions; Dranesville & Hunter Mill districts do not. 

Braddock District Council: Art Wells—(Charlie Dane reported)
—The January 9 meeting featured presentations and discussion 
with leaders of four other district councils (Lee, Springfield, Ma-
son, and Providence) to share information about each council, 
common problems, and best practices.  The Aging in Place 
committee is quite active.  

Lee District Council of Civic Organizations: Chris Soule—No 
report. 

Mason District Council: Roger Hoskin—Roger provided this 
report to the board via e-mail. 

The Mason District Council (MDC) had their ―town meeting‖ 
Tuesday, January 15th, at the Annandale United Methodist 
Church.  We counted about 190 ―sign-ins‖ but realistically, I 
think attendance was over 200.  We had a moderated panel 
which consisted of Supervisor Gross, Mason District School 
Board Representative, Sandy Evans, commander of the Mason 
District Police District Captain Gun Lee, and Susan Epstein, 
representing the Fairfax County Department of Code Compli-
ance.  The meeting lasted over two hours and could have gone 
on longer. 

The council had conducted a survey to identify major issues of 
concern to the community.  Over 600 people responded.  High 
on the issue list was property maintenance and the high number 
of code violations.  Crime, overall, was down but burglaries 
were up.  Citizens were also concerned about speeding on sev-
eral major roads including Little River Turnpike and Sleepy Hol-
low Road.  The major school issue was overcrowding and the 
location of a proposed new elementary school in Mason District.  
Yes, even Glasgow, our new middle school which was thought 
to have more than enough capacity to meet foreseeable needs 
when it was built, is now bursting at the seams. 

MDC signed up 4 new associations at the meeting and with 
follow up could add several more.  MDC’s next meeting will be 
in February.  

Mount Vernon Council of Civic Associations: Karen Po-
horylo—no report. 

Providence District Council: Flint Webb— Flint provided this 
report  via e-mail. 

The Providence District Council Holiday Party was held at the 
Dunn-Loring Administrative Center on December 19.  It was 
well attended and included an appearance by Supervisor Smith. 

At the next Providence District Council Meeting, on March 6, 
Supervisor Linda Smyth, School Board Member Patty Reed, 
and the county and school budget staffs will discuss the 
FY2014 county and school budgets.  Details TBD.  See http://
providencedistrictcouncil.org/.  

Springfield District Council: Ed Wyse—no report. 

Sully District Council of Citizens Associations: Jeff Par-
nes—no report. 

(Continued on page 6) 
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Adjournment 

The meeting adjourned at 9:05 pm. 

Next Meetings 

The next board meeting will be January 24, 2013, 7:30 p.m., at 
Braddock Hall, Burke. 

The next membership meeting will be Thursday, February 21, 
2013, 7:30 p.m. at the Mason Governmental Center, Annan-
dale. 

(Continued from page 5) An Op-Ed Article on Transportation Funding  

The following is an op-ed article, written by Rob Jackson, First 
Vice-President of the Federation, that appeared in the Fairfax 
Times on January 11, 2013. 

Fairfax County legislators should not be “protecting” the 

General Fund 

It’s that time of year again. The General Assembly has just re-
convened in Richmond. The capable delegation representing 
Fairfax County is working for our best interests — or is it? 

Recently, I’ve heard a number of them promise to protect the 
Commonwealth’s General Fund from being used to pay for 
transportation projects. The General Fund (almost $17.18 billion 
dollars for FY 2013) pays for many things, the largest of which 
are: education, health and human resources and public safety. 
Non-General Fund revenues ($24.52 billion dollars for FY 2013) 
also pay for many things, the largest of which are: education, 
health and human resources and transportation. For the current 
fiscal year (2013), only $45 million of General Fund revenue 
was spent on transportation. Should more General Fund money 
be used for transportation? 

From a Fairfax County resident’s perspective, I think the clear 
answer is ―yes.‖ Using some General Fund money for transpor-
tation would help balance the unfair financial relationship Fair-
fax County has with the Commonwealth. 

Fairfax County residents heavily contribute tax dollars to Rich-
mond, but, in many areas, don’t get much back. For example, in 
FY 2011 (the latest available year), Fairfax County residents 
paid a whopping 23.4 percent of the entire Virginia Individual 
Income Tax. Yet we received a paltry 9.25 percent of the Stan-
dards of Quality (SOQ) state aid to K-12 education for the same 
time period. It’s clear Fairfax County income tax dollars help 
keep real estate taxes lower in much of the rest of the state, as 
we help pay for much of their public school expenses, and then 
we pay high real estate taxes to operate our public schools. 

Sure, we get some benefits from other expenditures from the 
General Fund — Public Safety, Higher Education, Health Care 
(Medicaid). Also, as a wealthier locality, we cannot expect to 
break even. But does anyone think we get an overall fair deal 
from Richmond? 

We are never going to be near to receiving a fair share of the 
tax dollars we send south, especially not for public schools. 
Therefore, shouldn’t our senators and delegates try to get some 
more of this revenue for transportation? Shouldn’t they be work-
ing to reduce the huge gap between what Fairfax County resi-
dents pay in state taxes and what we receive? Instead of com-
plaining about the unfairness, our elected representatives 
should be trying to get transportation money from the General 
Fund. Senators and Delegates, please represent our interests, 
not those of the rest of the state. 

Fairfax County Transportation Funding 

Cathy Hudgins, Hunter Mill Supervisor, recently responded to 
our inquiry concerning transportation funding for Fairfax County: 

Thank you for contacting our office regarding transportation 
funding for Fairfax County. Transportation funding informa-
tion was compiled for the Countywide Dialogue on Transpor-
tation (CDOT) series earlier this year. The presentation de-
veloped by Department of Transportation staff lays out the 
10-year, eight billion dollar capital improvement program. 
The presentation is embedded at http://
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fcdot/cdot/engage/presentations.htm. 
A future project list can be viewed at http://
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fcdot/pdf/cdot/fundedprojects.pdf.  
Their benefit-cost analysis methodology page is http://
www.fairfaxcounty.gov/fcdot/cdot/documents/
bcaoverview.htm. The best contact to discuss the funding 
situation would be Department of Transportation Director 
Tom Biesiandy (Tom.Biesiandy@fairfaxcounty.gov).  

The Federation’s February Membership Program 

The Federation’s February 21 Membership Meeting will feature  
Jesse Ellis, speaking on the topic  ―Human Services Community 
Partnership Programs in Fairfax County, a Sampling‖.  The 
presentation starts at 7:30 pm.  The meeting will be held at  the 
Mason Governmental Center. 

Human Services Committee Co-Chairs, Cherie Lejeune and 
Morgan Jameson, will introduce the speaker.  Jesse is Fairfax 
County’s Department of Human Services Outreach Coordinator 
with County partners.  He will present a "sampling" of new pro-
grams and ongoing programs along with grant opportunities. 
These are vital programs that provide exceptional service and 
opportunities to many in the community: 
 Mental Health First Aid (Community Services Board) 
 Parenting programs (Family Services) 
 Senior Centers Without Walls (Neighborhood and Community 

Services) 
 Partnership for a Healthier Fairfax (Health Department) 
 Athletic opportunities (Neighborhood and Community Ser-

vices) 
 Hypothermia shelters and the 100,000 Homes program 

(Office to Prevent and End Homelessness) 

We hope you will join us. 

For any question on this program please contact Cherie or Mor-
gan: FedHumanServicesChr2013@fairfaxfederation.org. 

Schedule Change for March Federation Meetings 

As shown on the Calendar (Page 3), the Federation’s Board 
meeting will be on March 21 and the membership meeting, on 
March 28.  These are changes from the previously published 
schedules.  The locations for those dates are unchanged; there-
fore, the membership meeting will be held at Braddock Hall. 
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2012-2013 Federation Members 

The Federation is honored to be joined by associations through-
out Fairfax County.  We will continue to add our members to 
this list as associations join.  The Federation welcomes all citi-
zens associations in Fairfax County to join in membership in our 
collective effort to be an effective voice on behalf of residents to 
local, state, and federal officials. For your convenience, our 
membership application is located on Page 8 of this newsletter 
and online at  

www.fairfaxfederation.org/membership1.htm. 
Thank you for your consideration.  

 
Adams Walk HOA 
Barcroft Square HOA  
Bel Air Civic Association  
Chantilly Highlands Homes Association 
Civic Association of West Springfield Village  
Colvin Glen Citizens Association  
County Club View Civic Association  
Groveton Civic Association  
Hillbrook Tall Oaks Civic Association  
Holmes Run Acres Civic Association  
Huntington Grove II HOA  
Innisfree Community Association 
Jefferson Manor Citizens Association  
Lafayette Village Community Association  
Mantua Citizens Association  
McLean Citizens Association 
Middle Run Estates HOA  
Middleridge Civic Association  
Montebello Condominium Unit Owners Association  
North Springfield Civic Association 
Oak Hill Citizens Association 
Oakwood Estates at Manderley  
Parklawn Civic Association 
Pimmit Hills Citizens Association 
Ravenwood Park Community Association  
Reston Citizens Association 
Skyline House Unit Owners Association  
Stone Haven Civic Association 
Stratford on the Potomac  
Sunset Manor Civic Association  
Tysons Manor HOA  
Walnut Hill HOA  
Waynewood Citizens Association 
Wilburdale Civic Association 

Transportation Plans for the Capital Region 

The latest National Capital Region Transportation Planning 
Board analysis estimates that by 2040 there will be more than 
900,000 new daily commuting trips -  

452,000   -  More solo commute drivers. 
241,000   -  More car pool passengers. 
  55,000   -  More bus riders. 
160,000   -  More train, pedestrian, bicycle trips. 

In other words 8 in 10 of all new commuter trips will use and 
depend upon the regional highway and bridge network, which is 
projected to grow by only 7%. To see the entire presentation, 
look at: http://nvtav2.timberlakepublishing.com//Files/2012%
20CLRP%20December%20Performance%20Analysis.pdf.  The 
last slide is entitled "Addressing the Challenges Highlighted by 
the 2012 CLRP (Constrained Long Range Plan)". 

Virginia Gov. Bob McDonnell on Tuesday released the names 
of 16 road and transit projects, including four in Northern Vir-
ginia, that would benefit from some $3.1 billion generated by his  
transportation funding plan.  Here is the full list of projects:  

 Dulles Metrorail Extension Project 
 Extension of passenger rail to Roanoke 
 Increased train service to and from Norfolk 
 I-66/Route 28 interchange in Fairfax County 
 I-95 interchange relocation in Stafford County 
 I-95/I-64 overlap improvements in Richmond 
 I-64 capacity improvements between Newport News and 

Williamsburg 
 Route 606, Dulles Loop in Loudoun County 
 Route 29/666 Interchange in Culpeper County 
 Route 340 bridge replacement in Warren County 
 I-81 bridge replacement over the New River in Montgomery 

County 
 I-81/I-77 overlap capacity improvements 
 Numerous bridge replacements statewide 
 Major interstate reconstructive paving projects statewide 
 Track improvements Newport News to Richmond and Rich-

mond to D.C. 
 Unpaved road projects, statewide. 
 
 

Fairfax County Budget FY 2014-2015 

Facts and figures on the County budget are available for review 
at www.FairfaxCounty.gov/dmb. 

Visit us at 

WWw.FairfaxFederation.org 
 

See us also on Facebook:  Search for ―Fairfax Federation‖, 
click on ―See more results‖, and select ―Fairfax Federation‖ with 
the Packard Center sign (as logo) from the list of alternatives. 

http://nvtav2.timberlakepublishing.com/Files/2012%20CLRP%20December%20Performance%20Analysis.pdf
http://nvtav2.timberlakepublishing.com/Files/2012%20CLRP%20December%20Performance%20Analysis.pdf
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